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                     BONANZA GOLD GRADES (Avg 93.8g/t) CONTINUE FROM EDIE CREEK VEIN 
 
 
Niuminco Group Limited (“Niuminco” or “the Company”) is pleased to announce that further bonanza 
grades of 93.8g/t gold (average) have continued from the sampling of the recently discovered vein in the 
Ingopae area of Edie Creek, approximately 200metres south of the camp compound (see Figure1 below). 
 

 
Figure1:  Sampling at the newly discovered vein south of the old Ingopae “pit” (in the foreground). 
 
Niuminco’s team have continued to bulk-sample this narrow, northeast-southwest trending vein in both 
directions along strike and deeper down strike over the past week. 
 



 
 

 

Additionally, another parallel vein has been discovered approximately 10metres to the south-east of this 
vein, and is currently being sampled, despite heavy rain interrupting sampling operations over the past 
two days. 
 
Over the five days from 13 to 17 September, 2018: 
 

-  a further 10 tonnes of the vein material has produced 938.6g (30.2 ounces) of gold and 
765.9g (24.6ounces) of silver  from 3,3814g of wet amalgam.  

 
Waste material from immediately beside the vein was also run through the ball mill on 16 September (38 
tonnes) and 17 September (50 tonnes) for testing purposes, producing only 5.9g and 7.9g gold 
respectively. 
 

 
Figue2: Retorted amalgam from one of the day’s production last week. 
 
Managing Director, Tracey Lake commented; 
 
“Processing of the material from this narrow vein over the past week has produced very encouraging, high-
grade gold results as well as increasing our knowledge and confidence in this area of the Edie Creek valley 
floor. 
We look forward to further high-grade gold results from this and the nearby parallel vein, in the days 
ahead, which will supplement the development work currently being undertaken at the Edie Lode and 
Surmans vein systems.” 
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